
PARISH OFFICE AND CONTACTS 
 

Parish Office Address:  
134 Somerset Road, Kedron  Qld  4031 
Ph:  (07)3267 4825 
 
Email:  kedron@bne.catholic.net.au 
Website:  www.kedroncatholicparish.org.au 
 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

Monday to Thursday  8.30am - 3.00pm 
Friday   8.30am - 12.00pm 
 

PARISH TEAM 
Fr Joseph Nguyen ofm 
  Parish Priest 
Email:  jnguyen@franciscans.org.au  
 
Fr John Nguyen ofm 
Assistant Priest 
Email: jhpnguyen@franciscans.org.au   
 
Sandra Di Francesco 
  Parish Manager 
Email:  kedron@bne.catholic.net.au  
 
Rosemary Woods 
  Sacramental Coordinator 
Email: sacramental.kedron@bne.catholic.net.au 
 
LOCAL SAFEGUARDING  
REPRESENTATIVE 
Mrs Sandra Di Francesco 
Ph:  0448 356 599 
Email: lsr.kedron@bne.catholic.net.au 
 
STOPLine If you think it’s wrong ...report it.  
STOPLine Phone: 1800 304 550  
Email: AOB@stoplinereport.com  
 
PARISH SCHOOL—Ph: 3357 6185 
St Anthony’s School 
  Mr Martin Wilkie - Principal 
Email:  pkedron@bne.catholic.edu.au 
www.stanthonyskedron.qld.edu.au 
 
RECONCILIATION 
Saturday   4.00 - 4.30 pm   
 
WEEKEND MASS TIMES 
Saturday (Vigil) 5.00pm 
Sunday   7.30am, 9.30am & 5.30pm 
 
WEEKDAY MASS TIMES 
Monday         NO MASS and Tuesday 8.00am 
Wednesday 9.00am 
Thursday  8.00am and Friday 8.00am 
 
BAPTISMS  
2nd and 4th Sunday of the Month at 11.00am 
(unless of another event that day)  
(Booking is essential)  
 
CHILDREN’S LITURGY  
1st, 2nd and 3th Sunday of the Month- 9.30am  
(School Term Only)  
 
FAMILY MASS  
4th Sunday of the Month at 9.30am  
(School term only) 
 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK MASS  
1st Wednesday of the month at 9.00am  
 
ST VINCENT de PAUL SOCIETY 
2nd and 4th Monday of the Month at 7.00pm 
(Parish Office) 
All enquiries for assistance Ph: 1800 846 643  
  
SECULAR FRANCISCAN ORDER 
3rd Sunday of every Month at 9.30am 
Jim Kearney 0410 881 622 

 The Parish Community of 
     St Thérèse and St Anthony  

                                            

 The Little Flower Church  -  
In the care of the Franciscan Friars 

20th Sunday in Ordinary Time – 17th August 2025 (YEAR C) 

“We acknowledge the Turrbal and Jagera People in Brisbane, and the Gubbi Gubbi 
People at Pomona as the traditional custodians, past, present,  and emerging, of the 

land and waters where Kedron Parish stands. We pay our respects to them”. 

In our desire to affirm that the scriptures are inspired, it can be easy to for-
get that they come out of the lived experience of a community of faith. In-
deed, one of the things that is wonderful about our belief in God's revelation 
is that it occurs within human experience. Today's Gospel is an excellent 
example. Jesus predicts that one of the consequences of believing in him is 
that divisions will follow.  

We can tell from the whole text of Luke's Gospel that these divisions were 
certainly a part of the earliest Christian community which wrote this book 
and that their faith in Christ led them to confront some very tough issues: 
how could Gentiles inherit the promises made to the Jews; why the rich 
members of the community had special responsibility to the poor; the cen-
trality of forgiveness in the Christian life; and what leadership role women 
should have in the earliest Church. We know that fights over these issues 
and faith in Jesus as the Christ or the Messiah, divided families and villages, 
cities, nations and a religious tradition. 

This gospel is both a stark reminder of the costs involved in following Jesus 
and a comfort to us in the church today. Sometimes we can domesticate the 
Christian community into a ‘feel-good’ society. Our religious words and ac-
tions, however, are always meant to have an edge; our faith should ‘afflict 
the comfortable and comfort the afflicted’. If Christians at home, at work, in 
society and on the international stage just go along with what is trendy or 
current because we’re frightened of conflict or because we want to be seen 
to be part of the crowd, then we are not worthy of this Gospel. 

Sometimes when we hear Jesus use the metaphor of a blazing fire we can 
see a violent image, but I am not sure if it has to be exclusively interpreted 
this way. Fire is sometimes necessary and good to clear out the layers of 
undergrowth built up over time that smother the soil of a forest and prevent 
new growth. Fire is a beacon that gives guidance and attracts attention. A 
blazing fire can attract everyone to its light, warmth and power. So maybe 
this Gospel is a call to purge the weight of old growth that can stop fresh 
thinking. Maybe it gives guidance to us in the justice we are meant to live 
and the attention we must call to the needs of all God’s children. And maybe 
it is a reminder that the life of our Christian community is meant to be attrac-
tive through its gentle power and warmth. If the price we pay for witnessing 
to any of these values is that we divide the crowd, so be it.  

What’s comforting about this gospel is that it recognises conflict as a neces-
sary part of the Christian life. There are some who want to pretend that the 
followers of Jesus should never disagree with one another or with those out-
side the Church. Conflict in itself, Jesus teaches us today, is an element of 
our commitment to the kingdom of God. What marks out the way we should 
disagree with one another inside and outside the Church, however, is that it 
is conducted with charity, dignity, careful listening and compassion. Chris-
tians always look to put the best possible interpretation on the opinions of 
those with whom we disagree and to be reconciled to those we have hurt, to 
heal divisions where we can.  

May this Eucharist give us the courage to divide the crowd for the right rea-
sons. May we be a blazing fire that casts light on darkness where people 
are exploited and injustice smothers the growth Christ wants to see in the 
human family. No one promised us that Christian faith was ever going to be 
a picnic! 

© Richard Leonard SJ 



MASS  COLLECTIONS 

The FIRST Mass Collection supports the Franciscan-* Friars and their work.  You 
can also use the “Tap & Go” at the church entrance, or the Parish Giving Portal, or 
Direct Deposit (see below). 

The SECOND Mass Collection all goes for Parish expenses.  You can also use 
“Tap & Go,” options form Direct Deposit, or Direct Debit.  A percentage of both 
the 1st and 2nd Collections is also required to be sent to the Archdiocese for 
various needs. 

For Direct Deposit please use your first initial and surname.  Your deposit will be 
split equally between the 1st and 2nd Collections, unless you let the parish office 
know otherwise. 
Account Name:  Kedron Parish     BSB:  064 786 
Account Number: 100003991 
Bank: CBA Reference: 1st Initial, Surname,  eg. J Blogs  
 
If you use Direct Debit (Planned Giving), all this amount goes towards Parish 
expenses.  For enquiries or if you wish to join Direct Debit, please contact the Parish 
Office.  Thank you. 

Please pray for our recently  

deceased: 
John Francis Ryan, Elda Di Lizio, 
Howard Smith (Howie), Barbara 

Murphy, John Stevens,  
 

those whose  
Anniversaries  occur about 

now:  
Jean Butler, Walter Erceg and 
Edna Lonergan, Peter Moran, 
James Bell, Sergio Gagetti,  
Amando Azul Sr, Leonardo Caru-
so, Corazon Lyng, Sheilah Nan-
da, Maureen Hennessy, Gerrit 
Janssen, Anthony Colavitti,  

PARISH EVENTS  
THIS WEEK 

 
Monday  18 August 

 NO Mass 
Funeral 10.30am 

 (Late Mrs Angela Varricchio) 
  

Tuesday 19 August 
 Mass  8.00am  

 Rosary after Mass 
Samaritans 9.30am 

   
Wednesday 20 August 

 Mass 9.00am 
 Mass Delamore 4:45pm 

   
 Thursday 21 August 

 Mass 8.00am 
 

Friday 22 August 
 Mass 8.00am 

  
     Saturday 23 August 

Inurnment 11.00am 
Wedding 2.00pm 

Reconciliation 4.00pm 
Mass 5.00pm 

  
Sunday 24 August 

(21st Sunday in Ordinary Time) 
Mass  7.30am, 9.30am 

Baptism 11.00am, 11.45am and 
12.30pm 

     Mass 5.30pm  

SAMARITANS, a parish based or-
ganisation with 51 years of history in 

the parish,  
 

Tuesday Mornings  
(during School Term) 

9.30-12 with morning tea 
 

Card games, Scrabble, Rummykub, 
Art class, and Bingo. 

A fun packed morning! 
Chance to make new friends - All 

welcome - transport offered. 
Cost $7.00 per visit 

  
Come and enjoy a fun based morn-
ing in air-conditioned comfort in the 

Parish Hall (next to church) 
 

Contact 0405241644 for further in-
formation 

Saint Pius X’s Story  
(21st August) 
 
Pope Pius X is perhaps best remem-
bered for his encouragement of the 
frequent reception of Holy Commun-
ion, especially by children. 
 
The second of 10 children in a poor 
Italian family, Joseph Sarto became 
Pius X at age 68. He was one of the 
20th century’s greatest popes. 

 
Ever mindful of his humble origin, Pope Pius stated, “I was born poor, I lived poor, I will 
die poor.” He was embarrassed by some of the pomp of the papal court. “Look how they 
have dressed me up,” he said in tears to an old friend. To another, “It is a penance to be 
forced to accept all these practices. They lead me around surrounded by soldiers like 
Jesus when he was seized in Gethsemani.” 
 
Interested in politics, Pope Pius encouraged Italian Catholics to become more politically 
involved. One of his first papal acts was to end the supposed right of governments to 
interfere by veto in papal elections—a practice that reduced the freedom of the 1903 
conclave which had elected him. 
 
In 1905, when France renounced its agreement with the Holy See and threatened confis-
cation of Church property if governmental control of Church affairs were not granted, 
Pius X courageously rejected the demand. 
 
While he did not author a famous social encyclical as his predecessor had done, he de-
nounced the ill treatment of indigenous peoples on the plantations of Peru, sent a relief 
commission to Messina after an earthquake, and sheltered refugees at his own ex-
pense. 
 
On the 11th anniversary of his election as pope, Europe was plunged into World War I. 
Pius had foreseen it, but it killed him. “This is the last affliction the Lord will visit on me. I 
would gladly give my life to save my poor children from this ghastly scourge.” He died a 
few weeks after the war began, and was canonized in 1954. 
 
Reflection 
His humble background was no obstacle in relating to a personal God and to people whom 
he loved genuinely. Pius X gained his strength, his gentleness and warmth for people from 
the source of all gifts, the Spirit of Jesus. In contrast, we often feel embarrassed by our 
backgrounds. Shame makes us prefer to remain aloof from people whom we perceive as 
superior. If we are in a superior position, on the other hand, we often ignore simpler people. 
Yet we, too, have to help “restore all things in Christ,” especially the wounded people of 
God. 



Home Visitation to the Sick and Elderly 

You need not be isolated from your Parish family if 
you are sick or unable to join us for Mass. We are for-
tunate to have Ministers of Communion who will visit 
homes within our Parish and bring Holy Communion. 
If you would like them to visit you or someone you 
know, please contact the Parish Office on 3267 4825 
or by email.  If you are interested in becoming a Minis-
ter of Communion please contact us. 

 FLOCKNOTE SIGNUP  
Many of us are familiar with the paper parish census form; we fill these out every few years to ensure we stay up to 
date with who is in the parish and to keep ourselves connected to parish programs and ministries. With much more 
activity online today, Flocknote is the ultimate secure solution for managing communication between you and the par-
ish. . Parishioners and visitors are invited to use the QR code  and signup and register with the parish. If you have 
any questions, speak with the Parish office or scan the QR code here to register today! 

Multicultural Mass 
October 12th, 2025 at  9.30am  

This year will be our first Multicultural Mass  and we are excited.  
This event is a wonderful opportunity to honor and appreciate the 
rich diversity within our Catholic faith while reaffirming the shared 
bonds that unite us as members of our Church.  
 
After the Mass, we will gather for lunch in the hall. We warmly 
invite everyone from our diverse cultures to contribute a dish to 
share, enhancing our community celebration of this special day.  
 
If you or your group would like to participate in the Multicultural 
Mass, please contact Fr Joseph or  Sandra at the Parish Office. 
We encourage everyone to come dressed in their country’s tradi-
tional costume. The Mass will include singing and readings in the 
native languages of our parishioners.  
 
Join us in this celebration as we recognize and appreciate the 
unique richness and diversity of our Catholic faith!  

Conversations on `Elder’ Matters (2 Sessions) 
The experience of ageing is as unique as each individual 
and so can present both gifts and challenges throughout our 
lives. As we grow older, the challenges often become more 
prominent and confronting, and can impact our independ-
ence, family relationships, confidence, faith and general 
wellbeing. 
As families and loved ones, we are also affected as we 
experience vicariously these many and complex challenges 
of ageing, and struggle to understand how best to promote 
and support wellbeing, while also reminding our loved ones 
of their ongoing worth and wisdom.  
Do you want to know more?  Join us for two evening 
sessions of input, reflection and discussion led by Trish 
Carroll. 
These conversations will provide an opportunity to discuss: 
ā Our uniquely lived transitions and experiences of ageing,  
ā Acknowledgment of wisdom, talents, and contributions,  
ā Complexities of elder care, and  
ā The importance of self-care and sustenance. 
Trish Carroll is a Kedron parishioner who is a Psychologist 
and Founder of Elder Matters – a private practice focused 
on supporting individuals who are experiencing the chal-
lenges of ageing and/or life transitions.  
When:  Wednesday, September 10th & 17th , 2025 from 
6.30-7.30pm 
Where: The Parish House – 134 Somerset Road, Kedron 
Please contact Sandra at the Parish Office on 3267 4825 or 
email: kedron@bne.catholic.net.au  if you will be attending. 



Cuts on Clifford 
 

132 Clifford Street, 
Stafford Heights  

Phone 3359 5199 
 

Call and ask for  
Bree or Chelsea 

cutsonclifford@outlook.com 

STOP line Service 
Phone: 1300 304 550 

Email: 
AOB@stopline.com.a
u Online Disclosure: 

www.bnecatholic.stopli
nereport.com STOP 

line is an external ser-
vice that receives con-

fidential information 
about `reportable con-
duct` under the Whis-
tle blower Policy. Re-
portable conduct in-
cludes suspected 

abuse, misconduct 
and policy breaches 

within the Archdiocese 
of Brisbane, Brisbane 

Catholic Education 
and Centacare Bris-

bane. Information can 
be shared anony-

mously  

WHS Incident Report. Pa-
rishioners and visitors are 
reminded of the requirement 
to immediately report any 
health or safety incident, 
injury or damage that occurs 
within our Parish. Reporting 
assists our Parish to provide 
the necessary assistance, 
take  remedial action and 
provide mandatory notifica-
tions to the Archdiocese and 
the Division of Work Health 
and Safety QLD.  


